

PRINCE GEORGE'S COUNTY GOVERNMENT

OFFICE OF THE COUNTY EXECUTIVE

June 18, 2024

Mr. Daniel K. Phillips Interim Director Maryland Department of Assessments and Taxation 300 West Preston Street, Room 605 Baltimore, Maryland 21201

Dear Mr. Phillips,

Pursuant to Mr. Michael Higgs' letter dated March 8, 2024, and in accordance with Section 2-105 of the Tax Property Article of the Annotated Code of Maryland, we are pleased to submit two candidates for the position of Supervisor of Assessments for Prince George's County to fill the vacancy created by promotion of Ms. Shannon Porter to the department headquarters:

- Ms. Kim Jackson
- Mr. Darrin Sharp

Ms. Kim Jackson is currently a Quality Control Specialist/Staff Appraiser and formerly served as a Real Property Assessor II in the Prince George's County Office. Mr. Darrin Sharp was most recently Director of State and Local Tax with Clearview Group and formerly Supervisory Appraiser, Commercial Unit A with the District of Columbia Office of Tax and Revenue. Ms. Jackson and Mr. Sharpe are both County residents.

We appreciate your consideration of these two individuals for the Supervisory of Assessments position and want to commend them for their willingness to serve in this capacity. Their resumes accompany this letter.

If you require any additional information on the candidates, please contact Miriam L. Brewer, (301) 512-4145, in the Office of the County Executive or Jennifer Jenkins, (301) 952-3794, Council Administrator, Prince George's County Council.

Sincerely,

Angela D. Alsobrooks

Angela alsobrooks

County Executive

Jolene Ivey County Council Chair